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IAC 15 Meeting Minutes: 03/23/2015 

Submitted by Dave Maine 

 

We met at Signature, at the New Century airport at 7pm.  Attendees included Bev 

Wittenborn, Grant Wittenborn, Nan Funkhouser, Paul Thomson, and Dave Maine.   

 

Lee provided a Treasurer's Report.  

 

The IAC Judges Currency Exam is available online as of about 3 weeks ago.  

 

Barnstormer 2015 (August 29-30) planning: 

 Grant agreed to work with Brenda Lea to line up sponsors 

 

The first Play Day of the season will be Saturday April 4 at 9am at IXD.  John 

Wittenborn will submit the paperwork to notify the FAA and IAC.  

 

During the remainder of the meeting, we watched the first half of the video "Flying the 

Feathered Edge" staring Bob Hoover.  

 

Our next meeting will be 7pm April 27 at IXD. 

 

   
These are corrected minutes from the February meeting: 

IAC 15 Meeting Minutes: 02/23/2014 

Submitted by Dave Maine 

 

We met at Signature, at the New Century airport at 7pm.  Attendees included John 

Wittenborn, Rod Flinn, Jennifer Karr, Nan Funkhouser, Greg and Micki Shetterly, Paul 

Thomson, John Ostmeyer, and Dave Maine.   

 

Barnstormer 2015 (August 29-30) planning: 

 John and Linda Morrissey plan to help with judging 

 Lynn Bowes plans to help with judging 

 John W. will be calling judges in neighboring chapters to gain participation 

 We discussed the idea of asking Hooker and Aircraft Spruce for sponsorship, and then 

raffling off those items as a fundraiser.  

 Greg will ask his airshow sponsor, Aviation Solutions (insurance) if they would 

sponsor our contest.  

 Nan will coordinate volunteers again.  

 Kim will be out of town, so we need to find someone to be Registrar.  

 



 

We agreed that it would be good to have a tent and a static display aircraft at the KC Airshow 

Aug 26-27, and the CAF Airshow Sept 26-27.  

 

Dates for the first part of the flying season:  

 April 4 - IAC 15 Play Day at IXD 

 April 11 - IAC 15 Formation Ground School at Gardner Airport  

 May 9 - Aces High contest, Newton, KS 

 

During the remainder of the meeting, John Ostmeyer and Paul Thomson helped Dave design 

a Sportsman Free that would be appropriate for his Pitts.  Here are some highlights: 

 A spin is required.  You can put a one-and-a-half turn spin early in the program at the 

up-wind end of the box, and use it as a turn-around figure.  

 The max allowed is 12 figures, and you should include that number.  

 After you get the general flow established, tweak it to achieve the maximum K.  

 The max K is equal to the K of the current year known program. 

 Rolling on an up 45 is difficult.  Rolls on down 45's will score better.  

 Wedge turn-around figures tend to score better than half-cubans  

 Simple figures tend to score better than complex figures.  

 You will score better if you keep the judges in their comfort zone (neck angle), and 

give them what they expect, such as a high speed "into the wind" box entry. 

 

Our next meeting will be 7pm March 23 at IXD. 

 

From Dave Maine: 

 

 
Attached is the image I am toying with. I'm thinking of a short sleeve cotton tee (probably 

white) with the image on the back of the shirt, with the words "Harold Neumann" above the 

image and "Barnstormer" below the image.  On the front, we would have our chapter logo on 



 

the left side of the chest.    

 

I toyed with the image on a design site, and it looks OK in 6 colors, with the white shirt 

providing one of the colors.  So, the image would be 5 colors, mostly shades of tan and grey, 

plus black.  

 

Not sure if the front IAC 15 logo would work with any of those colors.  

 

Thoughts?  

Also note Dave Maine’s new email address:   dbmdba@gmail.com 

 

Dave also sent these pictures from the June 6 PlayDay: 
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Roy and Jean Thornton are about town having fun, and Roy recently sent me these 

plans that Jim Younkin made Mr. Mulligan from that is in the Fayetteville Airport Museum 

today. Many thanks to Roy for his continuing thoughtfulness and interest in Harold Neumann 

and in IAC Chapter 15!!! 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 



 

 



 

 
Respectfully submitted,  

Nan Funkhouser 

Chapter 15 IAC Newsletter Editor 


